
 
 

 
 

 

April 18, 2016 

 

To members of the Fiscal Committee of the Board of Representatives: 

 

I look forward to meeting with you on April 19th to discuss the Mayor’s 

request for $600,000 to support Mill River Park operations in the 2016/17 

fiscal year. 

This represents a significant increase over the $400,000 allocation in the 

current year, albeit it actually is $100,000 below the minimum we felt was 

necessary for the City to support the Park next year. 

 

The attached deck provides perspective on the Park situation. It demonstrates 

that since we opened phase I in 2013, the Park has become a major amenity 

and magnet for the community with close to a 14,000 visitor participation last 

year. Importantly, the Park is fulfilling one of its major objectives—to be an 

economic engine for growth in the Downtown. The increased development 

adjoining the Park—the Washington Blvd/Main St. project under construction 

now and the planned apartment complex opposite the Park playground –are 

excellent examples.  

 

This deck was presented to the Mayor last November to put into perspective 

our request for significantly increased city support. Circumstances have 

somewhat changed since then as we have faced delays in completion of the 

carousel pavilion that is intended to generate revenue for Park operations. So 

the need for city support is even greater during this now delayed transition to 

a model that generates revenue over and above private contributions. But the 

thrust of the deck remains the same---the city has underfunded the Park, and 

it cannot expect the Collaborative to sustain providing 74% of Park operations 



on a long term basis. We look forward to working with the City in the months 

ahead to develop a more sustainable support model. 

 

The Collaborative has contributed more than $25 million in capital and 

operating funds since its inception. The City’s return on its investment has 

been stellar, particularly when it is recognized that this is a city-owned public 

park we are discussing. I thank you for your consideration and look forward 

to a good conversation. 

 

Cordially, 

 

Arthur Selkowitz 

Chairman 

 

 
 



Achieving a Sustainable Business 
Model 

for 

Mill River Park 



Attendance at Select Free Programs 



Funding to Date 



Construction in 2016 

• Carousel Pavilion - $5.6 million 

• Phase 2 Landscape - $11 million 

• Ice Rink, Fountain, Discovery Ctr. - $11 million 



Next Developments 

 

• Greenway to Scalzi Park - $2.2 million 

• Phase 3 – Czescik properties 

• Greenway to Harbor Point - Feasibility 



Operating Results and Forecast 



Working Capital Is Overextended 

• Drastic cuts by Mayor Pavia 

• 27% cut in Collaborative 2016 budget request 

• Drop off in corporate philanthropy 

 

Result: 

• Unrestricted net assets too low for transaction 
volumes 



Transition from Development to 
Operating 

• Must restore working capital 

• Two more years until uptick in earned income 

• New revenue events 



Capital Gifts to the City 



New 
Development 

Is 
Concentrated 
Around Mill 
River Park 



New Taxes 



Long Term Issues 

• Sustaining high level of City operating support 

• Funding capital replacement 



Long Term Solutions 

• City providing operating support of $800,000+ 
• Extending TIF at 20% to fund capital reserve and 

maintenance 
• Collaborative will continue to build earned 

income revenues (Carousel, Ice Rink, rentals) 
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